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Additional Case Information:

Paperwork completed by  remotely 19/5/2021, physical site inspection by , shadowed by on 20/05/2021

All treatments 2021: 14 & 21 January (wk. 2 & 3) 2021 Hydrolicer treatment;  05 May & 12 May (wk. 18 & 19) 2021. 5 cages 

treated on the 5th May with the remaining 2 treated on 12th May. (2 additional pens treated that were scheduled to be 

harvested but weren't so were treated, half of one of the cages was harvested)

From 6-19 March 2021, 2020 S1's from Lamlash FS0243 (Arran) were moved onto the site. Risk assessment for the transfer 

inspected (dated 4/3/2021).  At the same time a few cages of 2019 S0's were left when the 2020 S1's were moved on site. 

2019 S0's were harvested out by 13 May 2021. 2020 S1's were SLICE treated at Lamlash prior to being moved to Meall Mhor.

2021 wk. 16  (19 - 25 April) lice count: 4 AF with eggs strings and 5 AF without egg strings = 9 Total AF (10 fish per cage and 

9 cages counted = 90 fish) 0.1AF average for site

Site use a box net to select a random selection of fish for lice count. 

Sea lice: From 09 March 2020 until current figures have been below CoGP for average AF until 2021 wk13 1.09 average AF. 

Down to 0.0 AF following week - harvests took place of the 2019S1 which predominantly had lice on them, the 2020 S1's from 

Lamlash had a SLICE treatment before they came and had 0 lice.

Planned treatment next week: hydrolicer

During physical inspection, sea lice count was observed. Numbers counted on the day of inspection consistent with the 

numbers that had been reported prior to inspection. Waterproof notepad used for count on site has pre-printed table format for 

recording pen no., fish no and each stage of lice. This data is then immediately transferred to IT system used by company with 

notepad then wiped clean to be re-used. IT system immediately returned an average count of each stage equal to total number 

counted/number of fish. 

Weather conditions on day of inspection were rough so bulk of stock remained deep in the pen and were not coming to 

surface when feed was presented. This resulted in the fish removed to carry out count mainly consisting of poor doers. The 

physical condition of the fish appeared good with only a few fish showing signs of minor physical damage. 
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f) Inspection of farm count procedures 
 
An inspection of site staff conducting and recording a sea lice count was carried out. This met the 
requirements of The Fish Farming Business (Record Keeping) (Scotland) Order 2008 and CoGP. 
No further recommendations or further action required. 
 
g) Inspection of treatment administration procedures 
 
Procedures were not inspected as a treatment was not taking place at the time of inspection. 
However, discussions on procedures with the company correspondent would suggest that the site 
meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. 
 
Further Action 
 
The site meets the requirement of current Scottish industry best practice. No further 
recommendations are made, or further action required.  
 
 
Please contact myself or the duty inspector should you require any further information or have any 
queries regarding this report.  
 

Signed: Date: 03/06/2021 
     Fish Health Inspector   

 
The Fish Health Inspectorate Service Charter detailing standards of service is available on the 
Marine Scotland website at www.gov.scot/Topics/marine/Fish-Shellfish/FHI/charter 
 


